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SUPPORT

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support SB 795.

PROVISIONS

Current law creates the Service Authority for Freeway Emergencies (SAFE) and authorizes the use of excess funds for motorist aid programs.

SB 795:

· Clarify that the Freeway Service Patrol program (FSP) is an eligible use of excess funds.

· Clarify the ability of local agencies to place Call Boxes on county roads.

· Make other technical changes. 

IMPACT ANALYSIS

Current law authorizes the imposition of a $1 fee per registered vehicle to be used for the Call Box program.  Current law allows excess funds to be used for a variety of services including contracted services to remove vehicles from the roadway.  Some of the eligible uses outlined in the bill such as freeway message signs have been found to be of negligible benefit in terms of reducing congestion while other programs such as the FSP program have grown into a more effective program.

SB 795 would clarify the provisions related to the use of Call Box funds to clearly state that the FSP program is an eligible use of excess Call Box funds.  Under the existing statute, Call Box funds can be used for contracted vehicle removal services.  While it could be reasonably interpreted that the existing statute allows the funds to be used for the FSP program, an amendment as proposed by SB 795 would clearly establish this eligibility.  

The State Budget crisis has created uncertainty with respect to future funding for the FSP program.  SB 795 would clarify existing law and allow flexibility in the use of local funds.  This includes the recommendation by the Governor to eliminate a $5 million increase in FSP funding to support a Competitive Grant Program.

Current law also includes various provisions requiring studies to be conducted and an advisory committee to be created to evaluate the Call Box program. These provisions were included in the original authorizing statutes for the Call Box program and are outdated.  SB 795 would delete these provisions. 

SB 795, as originally written, would implement a much more comprehensive statutory scheme than was originally envisioned by SAFEs in the state.  Recent work with the Legislature and discussion among the SAFEs statewide, have led to the conclusion that the objective of the SAFEs can be achieved with a smaller modification to the existing statute.  SB 795 would be amended to incorporate these changes. 

SB 795 is sponsored by the Los Angeles County SAFE program and is supported by SAFEs in the state.  Staff therefore recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support SB 795.
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